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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
This October half term break we say goodbye to our conservatory and old caretaker house and 
start our new library build. We have been planning the building for a number of years now and 
hope to open the new tailor made facility some time in Spring 2023. The plans are for a large 
bespoke occupational therapy suite, a secondary library, intervention rooms, staff facilities and 
meeting rooms. We plan to have ongoing updates on the website and social media pages and 
are very much looking forward to the project. I am certain the children and young people will 
hugely benefit from the facility and will be excited to keep you up to date! Please bear with our 
temporary facilities and the possible need for online meetings during the construction.  
  
Some of you will know that all schools and single Academy Trusts have been asked to join 
larger Multi-Academy Trusts (or ‘MATs’) by 2030. Our Members and Trustees are currently 
working closely with our neighbours at the White Hills Park Trust (WHP) to negotiate a Trust 
merger. WHP currently has two local secondary schools and a small number of primary schools. 
They are about to start building a brand new secondary school on their current site and together 
we plan to build a new secondary special school extension to Foxwood utilising the land where 
Bramcote College once stood. This is of course still in the very early stages of planning but 
we’re excited about the possibility of increasing SEND provision for Broxtowe and improving 
relationships with local primary and secondary mainstream schools. 
   
We are still in the early stages and staff and teams are involved in due diligence processes and 
consultation. We will keep you updated as and when we have more news. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
James Hutchinson 
Headteacher 


